
Hello Silverhawk Families! 

We are very fortunate at Lake Pleasant to have the opportunity to have three drop-off/pick-up locations!  Most days, 

once we settle into the school year, we are dismissing almost 1,000 students within 8-10 minutes after our dismissal 

bell!  Our ultimate concern during these busy times is safety. Please review these guidelines that have been put in place 

to best support the safety of all our community members. 

Drop-Off:  

• Students can enter gates and buildings at the 7:40 AM bell 

• We encourage older siblings to be dropped off with the youngest sibling for one drop-off location 

Pick-Up Procedures: 

• Kindergarten - 2nd grade dismissal occurs near 2:55 PM 

• 3rd – 8th grade students will be dismissed from their classrooms at 3:00 PM 

• We encourage our older siblings to walk to their younger siblings’ pick-up locations for one pick up spot 

Procedures for each Drop-Off and Pick-Up Location: 

KINDERGARTEN LOCATION 

• Location is near the front gate to the Kindergarten playground 

• From the main entrance, use the left (passing) lane to approach the location 

• Merge to the curb side near the crosswalk 

• Pull forward when possible, passing the gate as needed, to allow more vehicles to be in the area 

• Have your children on the passenger side of the vehicle and prepared to exit the vehicle upon coming to a 

complete stop along side of the curb. There should not be anyone exiting the vehicle from the driver’s side of 

the vehicle 

• Upon dropping off or picking up your child, safely merge to the left (passing) lane. Follow the lane around and 

through our top parking lot back to the main entrance/exit of our campus. 

5TH-8TH GRADE LOCATION 

• Location is near the front of campus near the flagpole 

• Drop-off or pick-up your students after the yellow gate 

• Continue forward as close to the crosswalk as possible to drop off or pick up your child 

• Have your children on the passenger side of the vehicle prepared to exit the vehicle upon coming to a complete 

stop along side of the curb. There should not be anyone exiting the vehicle from the driver’s side of the vehicle. 

• Upon dropping off or picking up your child, safely merge to the left (passing) lane. Follow the lane past our 

kindergarten pickup/drop off area, around and through our top parking lot back to the main entrance/exit of our 

campus. 

1ST-4TH GRADE LOCATION 

• Location is on the east side of campus traffic loop 

• Enter the city park entrance that is on the east side of our campus 

• Continue forward as close to the single gate to our playground to drop off or pick up your child 

• Please do not pick-up or drop-off your child back near the yellow gates 

• Have your children on the passenger side of the vehicle prepared to exit the vehicle upon coming to a complete 

stop along side of the curb. There should not be anyone exiting the vehicle from the driver side of the vehicle. 

• Upon dropping off or picking up your child, loop around and follow the lane returning to the city park main 

entrance.  



PARKING LOT DROP OFF/PICK UP 

• No child should be without an adult in our parking lots 

• If a parking lot is being used for drop-off or pick-up, the vehicle should be parked in an appropriate parking spot 

• An adult must walk with the child from the vehicle and in a designated crosswalk to the school side of the 

sidewalk. 

 

 

Please let us know if you have any questions. Thank you again for your patience and your attention to safety detail 

during our busy transition times. 

Thanks,  

 

Dustin Hamman, Principal 

Lake Pleasant Elementary 

 


